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Housing Needs Survey – Message from Tracy Johnson
“Hi Bill

I meet Renee Wallace last week and she mentioned that Quatt Malvern would be interested in doing a Right Homes Right Place (RHRP) Housing Needs Survey.  There is some information below about RHRP and a link to their website if  you need further information.

Normally if a Parish Council is interested in doing a RHRP Housing Needs Survey they contact us via the website or by the Place Plan Officer for the area (that would be me).  We would then invite the Clerk, a couple of parish Councillors and the Shropshire Councillor for a meeting at Shirehall so we can explain the process and then we would timetable the survey in and decide upon a start date (it would be next year now).

Once a date has been set we then promote the survey via posters/press release/social media/attending local events/Parish Council etc and then the RHRP survey is posted out to homes in the parish area the survey comes with a prepaid return envelope (it can also be done on line - which we encourage).  The survey runs for 4-6 weeks and then the PC are invited back to go through the results before they are published on the RHRP website.

If you need any more information regarding this please let me know.
Thank you
Tracy

RIGHT HOME, RIGHT PLACE

Who are we and What do we do
Right Home, Right Place is made up of small team of Affordable Housing Officers who are part of Shropshire Council. Our role is to build a clear picture of what's needed in your parish by running comprehensive housing needs surveys in communities throughout the county.
The information we collect will feed directly into Shropshire Council's planning policy and help to determine the type, scale and location of future homes, to ensure we are providing the right kind of housing and support where it's needed most.
We also work closely with local communities to provide guidance around the types of housing available, and explain more about what affordable housing might involve.

Our surveys take place in parishes at different points of the year, and we work closely with the various parish councils in Shropshire throughout the process.
Before each survey begins, we'll contact the Parish Council directly and identify any active members of the local community who may be able to help us ensure a good response when we send out the questionnaire. We'll also find out about any upcoming community events so that we can attend too.
During the survey, a paper questionnaire is posted to all households on the electoral role. Participants can also choose to complete the survey online via our website at www.righthomerightplace.co.uk<http://www.righthomerightplace.co.uk>.

We promote the survey online and through social media, as well as putting up local notices and hosting Drop In events if appropriate and where possible, to answer any questions residents may have about the survey or housing needs in general.
Survey periods usually last for around four to six weeks and at the end of that time, our team will then collate all the survey data collected and create a comprehensive report on the housing needs in your parish.
This report, normally completed a month after the survey closing date, provides accurate and up-to-date information which can be used in Parish Plans as evidence of need for affordable housing schemes, such as a standard Exception Site Scheme or a Community-Led Scheme.

More information on the different types of affordable housing is provided in this pack. To find out more, visit www.righthomerightplace.co.uk<http://www.righthomerightplace.co.uk>

Kind Regards,
Tracy Johnson”

Council will recall that Renee Wallace is the officer from Shropshire Rural community Council who has been assisting the Community Led Plan Steering Group and the suggestion of a housing survey has come from her involvement with that group.

If the Council wish to pursue this suggestion further, they might wish to request a meeting at Shirehall as proposed by Tracy.

